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HEARING OFFICER JACKSON: | want to wish you
all agood afternoon and thank you for coming to
this -- the second hearing on the Board's first
notice proposal of our new procedural rules.
The new procedural rules, asyou know,
will be located at 35 Illinois Administrative Code,
Parts 101 through 130. The Board has assigned
Docket No. RO0-20 to this proceeding.
My nameis Amy Jackson and for today, |
will be acting as the hearing officer in this
proceeding. However, the actual hearing officer is
Carol Sudman and, unfortunately, sheisnot able to
be with ustoday dueto adeath in her family. So
just for today, | will be acting in her place.

For those of you who may need additional
copies of our first notice proposal, copies have
been set out on the table over -- or | guessthe
desk over hereto my right, and because of the
length of the opinion and order, we've only put out

alimited number of copiestoday. If you do need an



21 extrahard copy, pleasefeel free to see me after
22 the hearing and we can arrange for that, or | would
23 aso note that the opinion and order, aswell asall

24 public comments and transcripts in this proceeding,
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1 areavailable on the Board's web site. |f you need

2 theaddress of the Board's web site, please see me
3 after the hearing aswell and I'll be glad to give

4 that to you.

5 Also set out on the same desk are sign-up

6 sheetsfor the notice and servicelist. We are not

7 using the previous notice and service list that were
8 used for the 1996 proposal for public comment. So
9 if you wish to be on the notice and the service

10 list, you must sign up anew for those. For those of
11 youwho aren't aware, the notice list entitlesyou
12 to receive copies of Board opinions and orders as
13 well as hearing officer orders, whereas the service
14 list alowsyou to receive copies of the Board

15 ordersand opinions aswell as copies of other

16 public commentsthat are filed by other persons on

17 theservicelist.
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The purpose of today's hearing isto
provide you with an opportunity to ask questions and
offer comments about any of the proposed procedural
rules. Commentorswill not be sworn or subject to
cross-examination. However, Board members may
choose to ask questions of the commentorsin order

to better understand the nature of their question or
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comment.

Any suggestions made today regarding a
substantive change or alanguage changein the
proposed rules will not be decided today, rather the
Board will consider all comments and suggestionsin
its deliberations and will respond to all of them
accordingly at alater date.

It ismy understanding that we have
persons here today who may not wish to give

substantive comments, but rather might wish to
request athird hearing on the record or wish to
request that the Board extend its deadline for
submission of written comments, and what | would ask
would be that those persons maybe reserve their

comments until we're finished accepting the



16 substantive comments. If there's-- hopefully, that
17 will make the proceeding run alittle bit more

18 smoothly.

19 Before we move on to the testimony portion
20 of thisproceeding, | would like to introduce the

21 Board membersthat are present today. To my

22 immediate right is Board Chairman, Claire Manning.
23 MS. MANNING: Hello.

24  HEARING OFFICER JACKSON: Also present today
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1 are Board members, Tanner Girard.
2  MR.GERARD: Good afternoon.
3 HEARING OFFICER JACKSON: Samuel Lawton, and
4 thento my left ElenaKezelis.
5 MS. KEZELIS: Hello.
6 HEARING OFFICER JACKSON: Marili McFawn and
7 Ronad Flemal.
8 At thistime, Chairman Manning, would you
9 liketo make any comments?
10 MS. MANNING: Just acouple of things. Thank
11 you, Hearing Officer Jackson. | just wanted to

12 introduce for you the three people sitting up here,



13 too, and tell you alittle bit about how the Board's

14 process hasworked thusfar.

15 We've spent alot of timeinternally with

16 the Board with these rules since we put them out for
17 public comment several yearsago. The peopleto my
18 right here, Richard McGill, Kathleen Crowley and

19 Marie Tipsord along with Amy Jackson and Carol
20 Sudman have constituted our internal procedural

21 rulescommittee, and they've worked substantially
22 with usasaBoard and with usindividually and with
23 the commentsthat we have received from public

24 commentorsin the first docket that we had in this
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1 proceeding.
2 So we appreciate all of the help that
3 they'vegiven usand if we don't understand some of
4 your comments, we may ask them to ask you questions
5 tofully understand what's going on. We hope to
6 makethisprocess, aswedidin Springfield, as easy
7 aspossiblefor everyone, aspublicaly visible as
8 possiblefor everyone, and we hope that these rules
9 areasstreamlined aswe possibly can make them for

10 everyone. Sotothat end, al | really need to say



11 iswewelcome the comments and the participation of
12 everybody. Thank you.

13 HEARING OFFICER JACKSON: Thank you, Madam
14 Chairman.

15 Do any of the other Board members have

16 statementsthey'd like to make at thistime? Okay.
17 Hearing none, | do want to mention that

18 since Carol Sudman has been out of the office for a
19 couple days, some of you may have attempted to

20 contact her in the past couple daysto advise her

21 that you do want to make comments today.

22 Did anyone try to reach her and was

23 unable? Okay.

24 Why don't we move on then. I'm going to
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1 askif any members here would like to give acomment
2 today, if you could, please, identify yourselvesfor
3 the court reporter and indicate who you're
4 representing today. Yes.
5 MS MORENQ: LisaMoreno, Illinois EPA.
6 HEARING OFFICER JACKSON: Anyone elsewish to

7 give comment today?



8

MS. HIRNER: Deidre Hirner with thelllinois

9 Environmental Regulatory Group.
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HEARING OFFICER JACKSON: Okay. Anyone else?
Okay. And | would also note that we've just been
joined by Board member, NicholasMelas.

| think we're ready to proceed with
comments and questions. Ms. Moreno, would you like
to begin and if you'd like to just step forward to
thetablein front, it's easier for the Board
membersto hear the comments.

MS. MORENO: | noticethat the chairs today
have no wheels.

MS. MANNING: We have rugson themin our
Springfield office.

MS. MORENO: Actually, somebody asked me, does
it say in the transcript that you fell?

Madam Hearing Officer, Madman Chairman,

L.A. REPORTING (312) 419-9292

49
Members of the Board, | would just like to make a
few brief general commentsto reiterate some of the
things that the Agency said last time.
HEARING OFFICER JACKSON: If you'd liketo sit

down --



6 MS. MORENO: I'm sorry?

7 HEARING OFFICER JACKSON: If you'd liketo sit
8 down.

9 MS.MORENO: Oh, | can, sure.

10 As| mentioned thelast time, | am the

11 coordinator of the Agency comments and I've received
12 most of the comments now and |I'm in the process of
13 compiling them, and | must say that there are -- the
14 Agency will have very few comments. We were very
15 gratified to seethat the Board looked carefully at

16 the comments, which we -- fairly voluminous

17 comments, in fact, which we offered in the first

18 round and in many instances, the Board agreed with
19 us, for which we're grateful, and other reasons the
20 Board didn't, but the Board's reasoning is clearly

21 theirsso that, you know, at least the comments were
22 addressed.

23 We will be presenting our written comments

24 on the second or -- of June or whenever the Board
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1 actually decidesto close the comment period, and

2 we'll be happy to participatein the third hearing
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if oneisnecessary.

And again, we appreciate very much the
effort that the Board has put into this daunting
task. It'salwayshard to go back, as| said last
time, you know, with a 20 -- over 20 years of stuff
and go back through it and -- but it'sa good
occasion to figure out what we've been doing right

and what we've been doing wrong and the new things
that we need to do.

So I'd be glad to answer any of your
guestions, but | can only generally at this point.

Thank you.

HEARING OFFICER JACKSON: Okay. Any questions?

MS. MCFAWN: Yes. | had aquestion. Did |
understand you correctly that you're going to submit
your comments in writing then?

MS. MORENO: Yes, wewill. Wewill submit --

MS. MCFAWN: Just in writing or at the next --

MS. MORENO: At thispoint, just in writing.
Thetruthis, thereisn't -- I'm not sure where we
stand on trade secretsright now. Okay. There's

someinternal discussion, and | think you can
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appreciate that because that seems to be one of the
major kind of issues, and I'm -- to be honest with
you, I'm not in that group so I'm not privy to
what's going on, but | know that discussions are
going on at the highest levels.

The other issue, which we were going to
address, was the -- was the tax certifications and
beyond that, there's -- it's a number of specific --
you know, in line 27, the Board says X, how would

you liketo say X plusY? And now -- I'd beglad to
present those, you know, what | have at the next
hearing in an oral fashion if the Board would care
to do so, but | thought, to be honest with you,
since they're pretty much textural rather than
philosophical or, you know, areas of interest, that
it would probably be easier for the Board to follow
if they were written. | mean, thetruthis, the
Board's done such agood job, that we don't have
that much to say.

MS. MCFAWN: Thank you.

MS. MANNING: Thank you.

HEARING OFFICER JACKSON: Thank you,
Ms. Moreno. Ms. Hirner?

MS. HIRNER: Hi. Thank you. Madam Chairman

L.A. REPORTING (312) 419-9292
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1 and Members of the Board, my name isDeidre Hirner
2 and I'm with the Environmental Regulatory Group.
3 Y ou may recall that we did speak at the
4 last hearing and had stated our general concerns
5 with the provisions regarding trade secret.
6 Asyou al have mentioned and asitis
7 very obvious, agreat deal of time and effort has
8 goneinto the preparation of these new procedural
9 rulesand wefeel that they are deserving of an
10 equal amount of time if we'reto make, you know,
11 very good solid comments before the Board.
12 Therefore, we had said we would have our
13 comments at this hearing. We were unableto
14 complete those comments as we are still meeting with
15 some of our members and trying to determine the best
16 way to address some of those trade secret matters.
17 Therefore, wethink we would like alittle moretime
18 if that would be possible to complete our comments
19 and we also believe that there might be a benefit to
20 athird hearing if would you be willing to consider
21 that.
22 We think some of the provisionsthat --
23 and changesthat we will recommend to the trade

24 secret matters do deserve and could benefit from
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guestion and answer among the members of the Board
and the members of the regulating community. I'll
answer any questions now that you have.

MS. KEZELIS: What kind of time frame were you
thinking of?

MS. HIRNER: | think what they -- the original
comment period is June 1, so another month or so at
max -- about a month.

MS. KEZELIS: Is--do| understand that the
additional time you would like would be for trade
secretsonly?

MS. HIRNER: It -- probably the major issues
surround trade secret, yes.

MS. KEZELIS: Because| haven't discussed this
with everybody, obviously, I'd really like to keep
the docket moving rather than slow it down to get to
understand clearly the trade secrets areawhere the
issues may need to be flushed out in greater detail
than we've had the opportunity to do so far.

So just for the record, I'd be comfortable
with extending the time for written comments for

trade secrets only, but not for the rest of the
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procedural rules, and | would be comfortable with

going on and setting athird hearing date for trade
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secretsalone again in arelatively short future,
but that would be -- your group would still be able
to submit its written comments pursuant to our
current deadline with respect to the rest of --

MS. HIRNER: Yes.

MS. KEZELIS: --therules. Thank you for that
clarification.

MS. MANNING: Sojust that | understand,
everything but trade secrets you're prepared to

comment by June 1st?

MS. HIRNER: Yes.

MS. CROWLEY: I'msorry. I'mjust not quite
clear. Were you anticipating filing commentsin
advance of athird hearing if we hold one or did you
want to have the third hearing and then file the
trade secret comments?

MS. HIRNER: | think probably what our
preference would be isthat we file them ahead of

time so that the Board would have -- and the staff



20 would have the opportunity to read through those

21 comments and then when the questions were asked, you
22 would have had some time to prepare so that we have
23 ameaningful interchange of information.

24 MS. MANNING: | think that's probably
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1 appropriatetoo in that we're delving really into
2 publicissuesthat wereally haven't aired beforein
3 terms of some of the trade secret issues that you
4 sort of aluded to at the last hearing. 1t would
5 seemto methat we're going to have to make sure
6 that whatever comments and issues you bring forward,
7 they're brought forward publically and not just like
8 onthelast day of the comment period.
9 MS. HIRNER: Right.
10 MS.MANNING: So that there'sasufficient
11 amount of time for the public to air their concerns
12 and that we can hear everyone's concerns on those
13 issues.
14 So it would seem to me appropriate that we
15 bresak from the tradition we've had thus far and
16 actually request, you know, your position in advance

17 of that hearing so we could have afull exchange. |



18 appreciate that you -- that that would be your

19 position.

20 MS. HIRNER: We'd be more -- yeah, more than
21 willing. | think that's probably agood idea. We
22 have met among ourselves and we've met with our
23 members and have begun discussions and we've

24 proposed some language and are getting comments back
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1 sowe'vebeen very activein thisarea.
2 HEARING OFFICER JACKSON: Arethereany more
3 questionsfor Ms. Hirner?
4 MS. KEZELIS: | have another question.
5 Ms. Moreno also suggested atax certification.
6 Your -- the entity that you represent doesn't have
7 asmuch of aconcern with tax certification at this
8 time. Itreally -- your issuesreally are devoted
9 totrade secrets at this point in terms of
10 contention and --
11 MS. HIRNER: Yes.
12 MS. KEZELIS: All right. Thank you.
13 MR. McGILL: | just wantedto clarify. You

14 would need the current public comment deadline of



15 Junel. Youwould want until the end of Junethen
16 or July 1tofile public comment on trade secrets?

17 MS. HIRNER: Actualy, | think we could

18 probably get our commentsto you, you know, if they
19 were-- if wewereto comment ahead of time, I'm

20 pretty comfortable we could get our commentsto you
21 by June 1, but then have the hearing subsequent to
22 that.

23 So | mean if you wanted to have the

24 hearing by June 1, then that would back us up to,
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1 you know, like the middie of May to get the comments
2 together, but if -- I'm pretty comfortable we could
3 get the commentsto you, you know, ahead of timeto
4 review by June 1.
5 MR. McGILL: By Junel. Okay. Thank you.
6 HEARING OFFICER JACKSON: Arethere any other
7 questions?
8 MS. MANNING: | just have aquestion for
9 Ms. Moreno. Would the agency be able to get their
10 comments completed by June 1, do you think, or did
11 you maybe anticipate alater time and you're

12 concerned about the June 1 deadline as ageneral
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matter for --

MS. MORENO: Thethingisthat the Agency
obviously isvery interested in the whole trade
secret issue and there -- what's going on
essentially isthe coordination among divisions
because different divisions have different issues.

| -- the Agency would welcome, to be
honest with you, alittle extratime to deal with
trade secrets because -- again, | mean, | apologize,
but I'm not part of that group and | suspect there
may be the outreach to, you know, people outside the

Agency on that issue.
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MS. MANNING: | guesswhat my question -- |
intended my question to be morein the line of,
would the Agency -- but for trade secrets, would the
Agency be willing -- be able to comment on
everything else by June 1st?

MS. MORENO: Yes, yes, but for trade secrets,
we -- asamatter of fact, my deadlineis-- my
deadline -- internal deadlineis next week so --

MS. MANNING: Okay. Isthere anybody out there
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in the public that thinks that we need more -- but
for theissue of trade secrets, whatever those
issues may be that are going to deserve public
airing, that June 1st istoo short of adeadline for
any general public comments on the rest of the
procedural rules?

HEARING OFFICER JACKSON: Sir, could you
identify yourself for the record?

MR. MAHER: Yes. My nameisMike Maher.
Actualy, | wasn't expecting to make any comments,
but | saw anissuethat | think I'm going to want to
address and, frankly, it would be very quick, but
it'sgoing to -- really morein the line of seeking
amatter of clarification for the Board and,

therefore, you --
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THE REPORTER: Can he please step up?
HEARING OFFICER JACKSON: Could you step up to
the front, please?
MR. MAHER: I'm sorry. And, therefore, you
maybe want to hear what | have to say on that issue
to determine whether or not the Board needs more

time or not.



8 I'm just going to ask as a matter of

9 clarification on avery precise procedural question

10 and then maybe you'll need more time or maybe you
11 won't, but I'm just really raising my hand now on

12 that issue so you're aware there may be that issue

13 onyour end.

14 HEARING OFFICER JACKSON: Okay. Do we have any
15 more questionsfor Ms. Hirner at thistime? If not,
16 well have Mr. Maher step forward.

17 MS. MANNING: Thank you.

18 HEARING OFFICER JACKSON: Thank you.

19 MR. MAHER: Good afternoon. My nameisMike
20 Maher. First, let me apologize to the chair and

21 ladies and gentlemen of the Board for my casual

22 dttire. | wasn't expecting to make any comments.

23 Theonly issue that | have concernsthe

24 proposed rules with regard to request for admissions
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1 infact. Asamatter of litigation, requestsfor
2 admissionsin fact is apowerful procedural tool
3 that very significantly narrows the factual issues

4 and, therefore, has the opportunity to significantly
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shorten ahearing. For instance, in acomplicated
UST or groundwater case, ultimately the question may
be simply, were the contaminates identified in
excess of aspecified level, and al the other
issues, frankly, can be resolved by arequest to
admit, were you the owner? Did you actually do this
sort of activity and that type of thing?
Thereason that I'm taking your timeis
asfollows: The applicability sectioninthe
proposed rules refer to the lllinois Code of Civil
Procedure and the Supreme Court rules. The language
on the request for admission to fact closely
parallels the language of the Illinois Code of Civil
Procedure. That'sthe good news.
The bad newsis that we have severa
appellate districtsin the state of Illinoisand
they al interpret their request for admission of
fact -- well, basically there'stwo camps. One of
those campsisif you don't have an answer within 20

days, then it's automatically deemed admitted,
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that'sit, you're done, and that fact is now

determined by the failure to admit.
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The other districts of which the first
district which isherein Chicago would hold is
exactly the contrary, that the -- a party who fails
to respond to arequest for admission of fact within
20 days does not admit those facts.
So | point out to the Board that the
language that you have closely tracks the Code of
Civil Procedure. The appellate decisions
interpreting that particular provision, which |
think is extremely powerful, are sort of black and
white, and | ask the Board whether or not you want
to consider whereit is you want to be on this
because the first timeit comes up, you're going to
get cases cited from the third, fourth and fifth
district that say yes, it's deemed admitted and the
first and second that say no, it's not.
So | suggest to you you're going to face
it sooner or later and maybe that's the kind of
thing you want to face up front. | can't tell you
thefeds -- the federal rulesare that that means
what it says, but the first and the second district,

at least herein lllinois, have adifferent view of
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that.

So that may be something that you want to
review and take alook at in terms of your proposed
rule, but I'm pretty sure you're going to probably
face that pretty quick because most litigators like
to use the request for admissions of fact asameans
of simplifying the hearing.

HEARING OFFICER JACKSON: Thank you. Do we
have any questions?
MS. CROWLEY: And for the record, that was
Section 101.618?
MR. MAHER: Yesitis.
MS. CROWLEY: Thank you.
MR. MAHER: Thank you very much.
MS. MANNING: Thank you for pointing that out.
HEARING OFFICER JACKSON: Do we have any
persons wishing to give comment today? Arethere
any other questions from members of the Board or the
committee?
MS. MCFAWN: | have aquestion, Mr. Maher. I'm
sorry. It took meafew secondsto think of it.
Y ou mentioned that the districts are not
aligned on thisissue and | wonder if you would

submit the list of casesyou arereferring to. |
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know we could do our own research to find out -- to

make sure we're on the same page, but that would be

appreciated.
MR. MAHER: That will teach me, yes. | think
we can get that together. Thank you.

MS. KEZELIS: But we'rejealous of your casual
attire,
HEARING OFFICER JACKSON: Okay. Sincethere
are no comments or questions, at thistime | think
we need to take a short moment off the record to
consider some of the comments that have been made
today and seeif we'll be ableto give you any
answerstoday ontime. Okay. Sowelll go off the
record.
(Whereupon, a discussion
was had off the record.)

HEARING OFFICER JACKSON: | will note that the
Board members have now had a chance to consult their
calendars and their schedules and have been
discussing the procedural mattersinvolved with
scheduling athird hearing and extending the comment
period, and what we've got right now looks like
keeping the June 1st deadline for written public

commentsfor Parts 101 through 125, extending the
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1 written comment period for Part 130, trade secret
2 information, to June 15th. Thisisnot aslong as
3 wasrequested by Ms. Hirner, but we're attempting to
4 accommodate your request and at the same time keep
5 thisdocket moving along as expeditiously as
6 possible.
7 A third -- the June 15th date would also
8 beadeadline not only for written public comments,
9 but also for prefiled testimony and any suggested
10 language changesfor the Part 130 items.
11 The third hearing would then be schedul ed
12 on Monday, July 10th, in Springfield at 10:00 am.
13 Theprefiled testimony in anticipation of that July
14 10th hearing would need to be filed with the Board
15 on June 15th.
16 Isany of that unclear? Yes.
17 MR. HARRINGTON: A point of clarification --
18 HEARING OFFICER JACKSON: Mr. Harrington, could
19 youidentify yourself?
20 MR. HARRINGTON: Yes. JamesHarrington from

21 Ross & Hardies, the lllinois Steel Group.
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HEARING OFFICER JACKSON: Thank you.
MR. HARRINGTON: A point of clarification, can

the July 10th hearing address any other issues that
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arise from filed comments before the Board?
HEARING OFFICER JACKSON: Madam Chairman?
MS. MANNING: Wewere going to cross that
bridge when we cameit to. | guesswe're coming to
it now.
| would assume if there's anything out
there that needs to be -- continue to be addressed,
the Board will continue to addressit. Right now,
we don't see anything but trade secrets. | doubt
that we would forecl ose public comments on any of
concernsthat arise later.

MR. HARRINGTON: | raiseit as obviously the
Agency and the Board haven't seen the comments we
proposed to file that will retract what | said at
the last hearing. We haven't seen the Agency
comments. There may be room for some response or
comment on it that would be helpful for the Board at
that time.

MS. MANNING: | think you're probably right



20 that it would probably be helpful to the Board to
21 hear those kinds of comments.

22  MS KEZELIS: | think so.

23 MS.MANNING: Sol think we should allow for

24 that type of comment.
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1 MR. HARRINGTON: Thank you.
2 MS. MANNING: Does anybody else have any
3 position on that?
4 MS. KEZELIS: No. | agreewith you, Madam
5 Chairman. | think the more comments and the better
6 focused al of our rules are, the better off
7 everyonewill be. Sol would bein favor of
8 permitting comments at that third hearing on
9 materialsfiled up to that time -- up to the
10 deadline we were talking about.
11 MR. GERARD: | would like to make one request
12 andthatis, if possible, in the June 1st comments,
13 if you could outline those areas that you think need
14 additional timein the third hearing. That would be
15 very helpful to usand, of course, the other parties

16 who will be reading your comments al so.



17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

10

11

12

13

14

MR. HARRINGTON: There's -- the problem will be
I know what I've said and | put people on notice of
my concerns, | don't know whether people will agree
or respond or object. So | would liketo address
them if there's debate on it, but otherwise, I'll be
satisfied. Until | see the other comments, | really
don't know whether we're going to have any

disagreement. There'savery good chance we don't.
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Hopefully, we won't.

MS. McFAWN: Perhapsif you do and you think
you're going to want to comment at the July 10th
hearing, you could inform the hearing officer --

MR. HARRINGTON: Certainly.

MS. McFAWN: -- or you could send something in
by June 15th to that effect.

MR. HARRINGTON: Certainly.

MS. McFAWN: It doesn't have to be formal
prefiled testimony, but some of the questions you
think you might have would be helpful for the Board
and the other participants.

MS. MANNING: It would bereally niceto draw

thiswhole process to a close around about this
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24

summer -- at the end of this summer, July. | know
that the Board spent alot of time with this
process, but there was alot of work, asyou all
noted, that we've done during this period of time so
we do want to draw it to some closure, but we don't
want to do that without fully airing all issues that
may be out there.

So as Member McFawn pointed out, it would
be helpful that if you do have things that you're

planning on testifying about that are different from
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1 what we're expecting, that it would be nice to point

2 those out prior to the hearing.

3 MR. HARRINGTON: | certainly will do that.

4 Thank you.

5 MS. MANNING: Thank you.

6 HEARING OFFICER JACKSON: Any other questions

7 atthistime? | will notethat a hearing officer

8 order will beissued within a day or two setting

9 forth al of these new deadlines and revised

10

11

schedules and that will be sent to everyone on the

notice and servicelist. If you need a copy of
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24

1

2

3

ol

that, it will also be available on the Board's web
site.

If there are no other comments or
questions at thistime, I'll let you also know that
we've requested an expedited transcript or at |east
if we haven't, we will be, and it will be posted on
the Board's web site as soon as possible. We'rein
alittle bit of alag time with our web master, but
you should expect to see the transcript on there
within acouple of days of our receiving itinthe
Board's office.

If you need acopy -- ahard copy of the

transcript and do not have access to the web, please
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give our clerk's office acall and acopy can be
provided to you at 75 cents a page.

Before adjourning, any closing remarks?
Okay. All right. | think we're done. Well stand
adjourned. Thank you all very much.

MS. MANNING: Thank you.
MS. KEZELIS: Thank you.
(Whereupon, no further

proceedings were had in the
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above-entitled matter.)
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